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was accepted in the fall of 1965.
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A Different Look at What We Do!
Myself, and the Board of Directors, realize that it is difficult for donors to

give financial support after all of these years because, after all, we no longer
serve boys directly. We no longer have a campus you can see, where wonderful
loving care can be provided. Our horses are gone, as well as the cattle with
their calves. So if Nebraska Boys Ranch no longer exists to benefit youth in
need of a place to call “home”, why give? As we fast approach the third season
of providing grants to other agencies that provide direct care as Nebraska Boys
Ranch used to do, I thought it might be helpful to our supporters to have an image (again, not

tangible) of where these funds are put to practical, use and
helpful ways. So here’s the list I came up with:

Food, food and more food, for weekend backpack
programs and after schools programs. Food for homeless
youth who are in shelters or temporary living situations. Food
for those youth who would go without, through no fault of
their own – maybe the parent(s) have lost their job and cannot
provide food. Clothing, clothing and more clothing for youth
who come to school with not much more than what they have
on their backs and an organization that has received a grant
from SRF makes sure that kid gets food and clothing.

Are there any youth who live without basic needs being
met, and would long to be with those kids he or she goes to
school with, who are in summer activities. They can’t go
because it requires admission, or a membership, and they don’t
have money for such activities. They are left on the outside
looking in, just wishing they could join the activities. SRF has
provided grants to organizations that help these kids with
memberships/scholarship, and admissions, so they can
participate and not be singled out as being “without”. While we

only believe that inner city kids are the ones who have to go without, there are many rural kids who
can’t participate due to lack of funding.

If you could help a family out of a very desperate and dangerous situation, would that make you
feel better as though you were helping? Would it help you feel as though you were really making a
difference? I believe that answer is an overwhelming YES! SRF has provided grants to help programs
who are making a difference. Shelters, YMCA’s, YWCA’s, backpack programs, athletic programs, food
pantries, Churches, therapeutic programs, mentoring programs, and on and on. Many of these
programs SRF is assisting, are operating on very minimal finances. Often their source of funding
has been diminished, or deleted completely. They rely of organizations such as Snow-Redfern
Foundation to extend their budgets. In turn, Snow-Redfern Foundation relies upon you for support,
so we can help YOU put that money into organizations that provide direct services to the same youth
mentioned in the very first paragraph. Consider support of SRF, whether it be regular donations,
memorials, or even through a will, so your wishes could honored for many years. 

A TRIBUTE TO OUR FOUNDER:

Mrs. Arvilla Snow-Redfern
Even though there is a brief tribute to Mrs. Redfern on our

website, I realize some of you may not be into using the
computer, and count on the Ramrod to keep you informed.
Therefore, I have been doing some reading and searching about
the history of the development of the Snow-Redfern Memorial
Foundation. What would lead a mother/rancher to be so driven as
to give her estate to a yet to be developed group of people to create a
Foundation that would last FOREVER? Where did that trust and
faith come from? What created that PASSION that she had to
provide for kids who needed help? Where did her VISION come
from to know that there would always be those who need help? And
why kids? 

Mrs. Redfern knew long before she willed her ranch to the Foundation
that she had a love to care for kids. As early as 1955 she was starting her plans to
provide a safe haven for kids, while at that same time she was already doing so by taking in foster kids,
and others without a place to live. How many foster and “other” kids she had we do not know, but that is
what started her to dream about a special place for kids.

Another motivating factor was her own son, Monte. He was surely the one she loved most dearly.
However, her dreams of him continuing with the ranch-life were short lived, as he was injured on a
horseback riding incident, ultimately passing due to that incident. That was in 1930.

The third motivating factor that I have gathered from reading her letters, and minutes from some
of the first Board of Director’s meetings, she used her great wisdom and knowledge to see that her
LEGACY should be to honor her son via caring for hundreds additional deserving youth. I would like
to share just part of one of her letters to show what an intelligent, foresighted woman she was, and how
driven she was in her pursuit of this dream she wanted to share with others.

A MESSAGE FROM EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR STAN BILLS

PRESORTED
STANDARD

U.S. POSTAGE
PAID

PRINT EXPRESS



November, 2014 Page 2The Snow Redfern Foundation November, 2014 Page 3The Snow Redfern Foundation November, 2014 Page 4The Snow Redfern Foundation

SNOW-REDFERN FOUNDATION DONATION FORM

YOUR NAME:________________________________________________________     AMOUNT: $________________

ADDRESS:_______________________________________________  _________________________  ____________
STREET CITY/STATE ZIP

PHONE NUMBER: (________) ________ - _______________     EMAIL: _____________________________________

PURPOSE: ❍ GENERAL DONATION
OR

❍ MEMORIAL ~ PERSON(S) MEMORIALIZED:______________________________________________

SEND NOTIFICATION TO: (Name)____________________________________________________________________  

(Address)__________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________

You will receive a receipt in the mail. Please retain it for income tax deduction. Thank you for your support!
Send to: Snow-Redfern Foundation • PO Box 639 • Alliance, NE 69301

With CHRISTMAS fast approaching,
as well as the end of the year, please
consider a contribution to the
Snow-Redfern Foundation. Your
generosity will not only help you (tax
deduction) but also help children and
families. If you are seeking a way to
honor a loved one, or friend, consider
a memorial donation in their name.
On the next page you will find many
who have been memorialized by
families and friends. Just clip off
the form on this page and send it to
the address listed on the form. Your
continued support is much needed
and greatly appreciated.

Jerry & Sandra Bills Cleo Buettenback
Terry Bills Cleo Buettenback
Wes & Zorie Bills Cleo Buettenback
Tim & Bev Bills Cleo Buettenback
Marylund Henning Roscoe Bills
Roy Huff Roscoe Bills
F&M Bank (Falls City, NE) August Karst
Jim & Dorothy Lundy August Karst
Phil Lundy August Karst
Craig Lundy August Karst
Sarah & Pat Holtzmann August Karst
Marvin & Mary Ann Mueller August Karst
James & Christie Mueller August Karst
Mark & Lori Mueller August Karst
Mary Campbell August Karst
Wilma Oberst August Karst
Phil & Barbara Hinton August Karst
Zita F. Buchholz August Karst
Randy & Debra Fee August Karst
Gwen Wilson August Karst
Jerry & Sharryll Oliver August Karst
Myron & Judith Welton August Karst
Dennis & Cindy Manche August Karst
BPO Does #56 (Falls City, NE) August Karst
Stan & Cheryl Bills Alan “Pat” Holmgren

Mary Ann Baack Alan “Pat” Holmgren
Tom & Laura Baack Alan “Pat” Holmgren
Don & Julie Gerhig Alan “Pat” Holmgren
Ben & Audrey Peil Cyndi Peil
Ken & Audrey Peil Cyndi Peil
Yvonne Peil-Kranau Cyndi Peil
Iola Loutham Denise Loutham
Iola Loutham Carol Loutham
Iola Loutham Albert Lavene
Iola Loutham Eluora Lavene
Iola Loutham Marlm Lavene
Ted & Sheila Jeary Maxime Applegarth
Ted & Sheila Jeary Wes Dixon
Wes & Zorie Bills Orvile Krauter
Wayne & Sandi Nochi Dorothy Nason
Leonard McCarville Rita Kubicek
Tom & Diane Hand J.D. Kucera
Stan & Cheryl Bills Curt Alexander
Ron & Lorna Evelyn Lamila Nielson
Wes & Zorie Bills Ron Evelyn
Arline Schaefer Millie Abbott
Lyle & Teri Dugan Millie Abbott
H. Lavonne Peters Millie Abbott
J & K Stoner Millie Abbott
Charles Stoner Millie Abbott

MEMORIALS THROUGH OCTOBER 2014
Donors: In Memory Of: Donors: In Memory Of:

Mrs. Redfern was a woman to be reckoned with;
a woman who knew what she wanted, and knew
what was needed. The Board of Director’s, along
with myself as Executive Director, are committed to
carry on with her dreams and see that her LEGACY
will live forever.

continued from page 1

Dated:1962
“Also to anyone anywhere who loves to lend a hand in whatsoever

way they can to those among them, may I say: If in doing so the
Foundation (Snow-Redfern Memorial Foundation, Inc.) is selected
to be the channel or means to carry on such desire, may you work
hand in hand to the glory and honor of the One and Only Source of
us all and thus give an answer through actions which “speak louder
than words”, to the great question – Who is my neighbor?” 

––Arvilla Snow-Redfern
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A Different Look at What We Do!
Myself, and the Board of Directors, realize that it is difficult for donors to

give financial support after all of these years because, after all, we no longer
serve boys directly. We no longer have a campus you can see, where wonderful
loving care can be provided. Our horses are gone, as well as the cattle with
their calves. So if Nebraska Boys Ranch no longer exists to benefit youth in
need of a place to call “home”, why give? As we fast approach the third season
of providing grants to other agencies that provide direct care as Nebraska Boys
Ranch used to do, I thought it might be helpful to our supporters to have an image (again, not

tangible) of where these funds are put to practical, use and
helpful ways. So here’s the list I came up with:

Food, food and more food, for weekend backpack
programs and after schools programs. Food for homeless
youth who are in shelters or temporary living situations. Food
for those youth who would go without, through no fault of
their own – maybe the parent(s) have lost their job and cannot
provide food. Clothing, clothing and more clothing for youth
who come to school with not much more than what they have
on their backs and an organization that has received a grant
from SRF makes sure that kid gets food and clothing.

Are there any youth who live without basic needs being
met, and would long to be with those kids he or she goes to
school with, who are in summer activities. They can’t go
because it requires admission, or a membership, and they don’t
have money for such activities. They are left on the outside
looking in, just wishing they could join the activities. SRF has
provided grants to organizations that help these kids with
memberships/scholarship, and admissions, so they can
participate and not be singled out as being “without”. While we

only believe that inner city kids are the ones who have to go without, there are many rural kids who
can’t participate due to lack of funding.

If you could help a family out of a very desperate and dangerous situation, would that make you
feel better as though you were helping? Would it help you feel as though you were really making a
difference? I believe that answer is an overwhelming YES! SRF has provided grants to help programs
who are making a difference. Shelters, YMCA’s, YWCA’s, backpack programs, athletic programs, food
pantries, Churches, therapeutic programs, mentoring programs, and on and on. Many of these
programs SRF is assisting, are operating on very minimal finances. Often their source of funding
has been diminished, or deleted completely. They rely of organizations such as Snow-Redfern
Foundation to extend their budgets. In turn, Snow-Redfern Foundation relies upon you for support,
so we can help YOU put that money into organizations that provide direct services to the same youth
mentioned in the very first paragraph. Consider support of SRF, whether it be regular donations,
memorials, or even through a will, so your wishes could honored for many years. 

A TRIBUTE TO OUR FOUNDER:

Mrs. Arvilla Snow-Redfern
Even though there is a brief tribute to Mrs. Redfern on our

website, I realize some of you may not be into using the
computer, and count on the Ramrod to keep you informed.
Therefore, I have been doing some reading and searching about
the history of the development of the Snow-Redfern Memorial
Foundation. What would lead a mother/rancher to be so driven as
to give her estate to a yet to be developed group of people to create a
Foundation that would last FOREVER? Where did that trust and
faith come from? What created that PASSION that she had to
provide for kids who needed help? Where did her VISION come
from to know that there would always be those who need help? And
why kids? 

Mrs. Redfern knew long before she willed her ranch to the Foundation
that she had a love to care for kids. As early as 1955 she was starting her plans to
provide a safe haven for kids, while at that same time she was already doing so by taking in foster kids,
and others without a place to live. How many foster and “other” kids she had we do not know, but that is
what started her to dream about a special place for kids.

Another motivating factor was her own son, Monte. He was surely the one she loved most dearly.
However, her dreams of him continuing with the ranch-life were short lived, as he was injured on a
horseback riding incident, ultimately passing due to that incident. That was in 1930.

The third motivating factor that I have gathered from reading her letters, and minutes from some
of the first Board of Director’s meetings, she used her great wisdom and knowledge to see that her
LEGACY should be to honor her son via caring for hundreds additional deserving youth. I would like
to share just part of one of her letters to show what an intelligent, foresighted woman she was, and how
driven she was in her pursuit of this dream she wanted to share with others.

A MESSAGE FROM EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR STAN BILLS
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The Snow Redfern Foundation

Please Visit Our Website For More Information 
About Snow-Redfern Memorial Foundation

snowredfern.org

Establish A Legacy For Your Loved One
Have you been struggling with the issue of how to create a legacy for a loved one you have lost?

The Snow-Redfern Foundation has been building its investment endowment program, which will

insure that at-risk youth and families will always have assistance in difficult times. We are building

this endowment in such a manner that we can annually acknowledge individuals that have been

recognized by their family and/or friends through a legacy endowment. Funds given in the

individual’s name, will be recognized and shared, with the receiving organization, as well as the

region from which he/she would be best known. This is a wonderful way to be sure your loved one

is memorialized in perpetuity, as the principle investment would never be used in any manner

except to honor their name. Please give Stan Bills a call at (308)762-6370 or (308) 760-1416, write

a note to PO Box 639, or email him at srf@bbc.net. We are such we can assist you with you plans. 

continued on page 2
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